SOUTH BARWON FOOTBALL CLUB INC.

2004

PRESENTATION NIGHT

(Incorporating Best and Fairest Count RESERVES & SENIORS)

AT BUCKLEYS FUNCTION CENTRE

SATURDAY OCTOBER 31ST 1998 2004



SOUTH BARWON FOOTBALL CLUB INC.

2004 EXECUTIVE

President: Richard Holz
Vice Preident: David Boyle
Secretary: Ray Burrell
Treasurer: Peter Washington
Committee: Mark Dridan

Bruce Brauer Jim Climpson Brett Fairnie Phil Dower Des Cameron

Bar Manager: Des Trewhella

LADIES COMMITTEE

President: Mrs. Colleen Trewhella Secretary: Mrs. Kerryn Kirby

Treasurer: Mrs. Lyn Holz

OTHER HELPERS

The club wishes to acknowledge the many people who have volunteered their supported the South Barwon Football Club in many different ways during 2004 and look forward to their continued support in the future.

DON'T FORGET

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF SOUTH BARWON FOOTBALL CLUB

At the Clubrooms, 7.30pm. Monday November 29

Take an interest in the future direction of the Club,

PLEASE ATTEND

CLUB COACHES

Seniors:

Dale Amos / Glen Wallace

Under 18: Brett Gear

Reserves Coach Mick Bird

MANAGERS

Seniors:

Bill McCann

Reserves: Callum Morrison Chairman of Selectors

Mark Hovey

Under 18: Don Thompson

CAPTAINS

Seniors:

Reserves:

Warwick Knuckey

Timekeepers: Paul Foster

Training Staff: Marg Walerys

Glenn Butterworth

Tom Herbert Mark Shrimpton

Janine Beattie

Ric Thompson Under 18:

Justin Boseley

Scoreboard: David Barclay

John Stewart

David Upfill (Physio)

SPONSORS

OUR CLUB COULD NOT EXIST WITHOUT THE SUPPORT OF OUR SPONSORS

THEY ARE ALL LISTED AT THE FRONT OF THE BOOK

PLEASE SUPPORT US BY SUPPORTING OUR SPONSORS

Jumper Sponsor: The Geelong Brush Company

LADIES COMMITTEE REPORT 2004

Season 2004 saw some changes to the committee structure with the departure of Anne Hooley after 15 dedicated years. I was very pleased to have the continuing support and advice of Lyn Holz in 2004 and wish to thank Lyn for the time and effort she puts into the club, a lot which goes unnoticed by many people.

My thanks to Keryn Kerby who took on the role of secretary this year and hopefully we will see more new and existing parents/family members get involved in the committee as well as Saturday canteen, the Burger Tent and Thursday night meals. Speaking of the Burger tent, I wish to thank Liz (Chookie) Egan and Diane Climpson for their continued sterling efforts this year in providing the GFNL's best burgers every home game. It is with great regret that will we no longer see them in the tent from next season as Diane has commenced a business and Chookie will be assisting her. You will be greatly missed ladies. There were some other people who assisted with the tent from time to time, Geoff Wallace, Jim Climpson, Peter Washington and also to the guys who helped erect and dismantle the tent each week thank you. If I have missed anyone I apologise.

We were very fortunate to have a dedicated team of helpers for our Thursday night meals namely Lyn and Yannick Olsen, Melinda Farr, and Carol Nankervis for helping Lyn Holz and myself. A very special thanks to you all and of course thanks to all the players for assisting with the washing up. It is a great source of entertainment when the players roll up for their rostered duties in the kitchen. Whilst average numbers varied during the season I believe the Thursday night meals play an integral part in supporters, players and committee from both the football and netball sections having an opportunity to meet/talk in a relaxed environment whilst enjoying cheap but quality meals. Players/coaches from the U18 level up need to strongly support these occasions.

To all the helpers who volunteered for canteen duties during home games thank you very much for your support on those Saturdays. We generally sold out of most items each week which is great to see. I would also like to thank the ladies that supplied the food for our Sponsors/Gold Swan day. Another fund-raising enterprise is the meat raffle at the Barwon Club each Friday night. To the guys who volunteered their services to sell tickets namely Richard Holz, David Boyle, John Castle, Des Cameron and Peter Washington, on behalf of the committee, sincere thanks. Special mention to Greg Dodds at the Barwon Club Hotel for assisting the club with this effort. For a club the size of South Barwon, all fund-raising efforts however large or small play an vital part in the club meeting its financial commitments each year.

Finally to our wonderful sponsors a very special thank you:

Bakers Delight McCanns Superior Meats Doug at

Pakington Street 'Freshly Doug'

Breakwater

Hi-Lite Cakes

Bellvue Ave Highton

Geelong West

Highton

As first time President I would like to thank Richard, Peter Washington and members of the committee for their continued support and to everyone who has assisted the Committee in 2004. As with other sections of the club the Ladies committee needs to review its structure and I encourage you all to come and join us.

Colleen Trewhella President.

Washington, Ray Burrell and David Boyle for the extra amount of effort that they contributed to ensure our move forward.

Along with the committee there are a significant number of people working to improve to club. I speak of all those who contribute by doing tasks that are onerous, difficult, time consuming and when done well are rarely noticed such as Bert Hassan, Trevor Brady and Wayne Kirby who clean the rooms on a Sunday morning, Chooka and Dianne in the burger tent, Rodney Allen on the gate, Bill McCann, Bruce Brauer, Callum Morrison and Don Thompson as team managers. Justin Noble who umpired our seconds wonderfully this season, Paul Foster timekeeper, Dave and John on the scoreboard, Travis Agg for his Footy Record contributions, the cleanup/burger tent crew, Marra and John Darragh with their raffles, Umpire escorts, interchange stewards, grounds inspections, and Des Trewalla behind the bar.

A special thank you to Bill Brebner for his efforts in matters football and assistance at the club and to Joe Hassan for assisting with the line marking There are many, many more people who contribute their time to this club and I sincerely thank you all, well done.

Financially we have consolidated the club by attracting new sponsors, increasing Gold Swan memberships and retaining our longer term valued sponsors. This in an environment where the sponsor dollars are increasingly difficult to obtain. The South Barwon Football & Netball Club realises that its recognition as a power club in one of the strongest country football leagues in Victoria cannot be achieved without the support of a band of corporate and local business people.

The club maintains its commitment to improve the facilities at McDonald's Reserve for both players and supporters. Through the determined efforts of Jim Climpson, David Boyle, Michael Crutchfield MP and Councillor Bruce Harwood, the City of Greater Geelong awarded \$400,000 as a grant to upgrade facilities at McDonalds Reserve. The co-tenants Highton Cricket Club and SBF&NC are to contribute at least \$50,000. This is a fantastic opportunity to accommodate change rooms for our netballers, additional room for our juniors, greater space for the kitchen and at last an administration office. After a number of meetings, a final plan has been determined and council propose to tender this task in November with the first spade to turn in January 2005.

Members will receive a letter outlining our progress and opportunities where you may assist with this project. We trust that all opportunities for support will combine to move us to where we can capitalise on this wonderful opportunity. A significant level of recognition will be provided to those who play such a vital role in moving the club forward.

The functions this year, organised by Brett Fairnie and his "social crew" were fantastic with the Trivia night, Short Film Festival and the Swans Night Out being particular highlights.. I thank Dozer for his tireless work that went into ensuring that the club had both an enjoyable evening and ensured that the function delivered a strong result financially for the club. I also thank Jim Climpson and Noel Hooley for the exceptional amount of items that were available for the auction on the night along with Jim's skills as auctioneer.

Appreciation and heartfelt thanks also to our Ladies Committee and helpers who are the quiet achievers of the club. They work very hard and their efforts in galvanising

PRESIDENT'S REPORT 2004

Members, Life Members, Sponsors and supporters, I present my report as President of the South Barwon Football and Netball Club Inc. for the 2004 season.

Firstly I must thank and congratulate those men and women, boys and girls that have represented our club this season. It has been a tremendous year.

At the senior football level we experienced another close and competitive season. The success of the GFL Interleague team reflects that we are part of the premier country football competition.

I would like to thank our senior coaches Dale, Glenn and Mick along with their support staff, team managers and a special thanks to for getting our players on the track to our dedicated training staff who give their time and energy to our club. There were some fantastic and memorable games this season.

I congratulate David Morgan, President of the Netball section and the coaches in what was a sensational season. To have representation of all sections in the 2004 grand finals and to win three premierships including the A Grade was fantastic. Well done to Renee, Sascha and Shirley.

Our junior football section continues to impress and provide opportunities for our boys and will expand even further in 2004. Well done to Scott Edwards and Mark Gellie and all the junior coaches, parents and volunteers.

The competition we face in 2005 will be fierce. To this end the club is mindful of its strategic goals and must plan for the future to ensure our culture and respect that our club has developed over the past 15 years is enhanced. As an entity, incorporating senior football, netball and junior sections we must strive to carry forward our momentum in the one focused direction and ensure our club is not only viable but also vibrant.

The club in most cases is judged by its performances on field however those involved in football at this club know my view. That view is that we must be successful off the field before we will be successful

on field. Success off field should be measured not only by the net profit recorded but also on the growth of the club in terms of the number of new members and the return of old friends. Our success off field must also be measured in terms of the strategic direction that has been set, such as

- Providing a safe and enjoyable environment for supporters, participants and visitors
- Provide resources and facilities to enable each South Barwon team to succeed
- Continue to progress the clubrooms
- Maximise our funding opportunities
- Provide an infrastructure as a pathway for our juniors to senior levels
- · Nurture and develop our junior base

The club was served expertly by the Committee in 2004 and I would like to congratulate and thank sincerely each Member of the Committee Des Cameron, Brett Fairnie, Phil Dower, Jim Climpson, Mark Dridan, Bruce Brauer for their enormous positive contribution. I would also particularly like to thank the Executive, Peter

this club are not undervalued. To Colleen, Lyn and helpers throughout the year along with Yaenk and Lyn Olsen in the kitchen on a Thursday night, please accept from all the club sections a big thank you.

Importantly I would like to acknowledge the support from Lyn in my role as President and to thank her for getting me through another season.

It what has been a challenging, and sensational year for the club I look forward to next season with genuine excitement

Go Swans

Richard Holz President

NETBALL PRESIDENT'S REPORT 2004

Well what a big year it has been in Netball! Season 2004 saw the Mighty Swans surpass the dizzy heights of last year.

It was always going to be a hard task, but the whole club was determined to come back even stronger this year.

Winning the prestigious Club Championship for the second year in a row was one of our first goals and having every grade playing off in finals was another. How exciting it was to not only achieve these goals but to go even further and become the first Club ever to have all 6 grades playing off in the Grand Finals.

Bringing home three Premierships, including the A Grade Bendigo Bank Cup, was a great reward for all the hard work everyone at the club has put in over the past few years.

After coming so close last year, our senior coaches, Renee Lane and Sascha Veldhuis, set about developing a side that would go all the way this year. It all Started with the trials in February, followed by the very successful pre-season training camp at Lorne. Their commitment and professionalism has lifted the Club to a new level and has developed a real winning culture among our Senior grades.

They have continued to improve and develop as coaches and have certainly repaid the club for the faith we showed in appointing them at the beginning of 2003.

We are very proud to be now able to claim the best senior coaches in Geelong as well as the best Junior coaches.

Our B Grade was coached by Claire Deretic and the girls went one step further than last year by playing in the Grand Final. After beating the undefeated Grovedale in the 2nd Semi, they unfortunately stumbled at the last hurdle and lost the Grand Final.

C grade made the finals for the first time after finishing the season on top of the ladder.

They too, fell just short on Grand Final day, to take the runners up trophy.

Now that they have had a taste of it, I'm sure both these teams will be looking forward to having another crack at it next season, and emulating our A Grade who lost a premiership the season before winning one.

Our Juniors continue to be the benchmark of the Competition with the U/13 and U/15 sides being not only Premiers, but also Champions.

The U/13s 25 goal victory in the Grand Final was the closest any team came to them all year and they must go down as the Greatest U/13 side ever!

The U/15s have not lost a game for 2 years making them back to back Champions.

Our U/17s fell just 2 goals short of premiership glory. Unfortunately no matter how well you prepare for Grand Finals there will always be some things you have no control over, that you just can't prepare for.

Ashlee Card hurting her knee in the 1st Qtr was one thing, and the Ugly Green Monster rearing its head was another.

The positive thing to come out of not winning all 6 premierships is that there is room for improvement and we now have something to aim for next year.

Our U/11s had a terrific year also, with some 22 girls getting the opportunity to play on a Saturday for the Mighty Swans. With this many U/11 girls getting such good training the future of the club looks even brighter.

Congratulations to Shirley Fagan and Chris Browne for their tireless efforts. I can not thank you both enough for everything you have done for this club.

Special thanks also to our other junior coaches Christine Fagan, Stacey Hoiles and Lindy Brand. These girls give up their time and make sure that our Monday night teams are well looked after. I know the players really do appreciate your efforts. Congratulations also to South Barwon White on winning the intermediate

For any club to be successful it needs a strong committee, and we are very fortunate to have so many hard working people on ours. They have been a wonderful support to me and have certainly made my job so much easier.

It's very easy being President when you are surrounded by so many people who are committed to the success of our great club.

While the hangovers from our Premiership wins still linger, we have already started planning for next season. We aim to maintain our place at the top of the club championship and therefore our rightful status as the Number 1 netball club in Geelong.

What an exciting year it will be next year with the clubroom extensions set for completion at some stage in 2005. We will then be able to boast the best off court facilities to go along with our outstanding playing facilities at South Barwon.

Finally I would like to thank all our Sponsors for their contributions and support over the past season. Sponsors play an important role in the running of any sporting club and we are extremely grateful to all of ours. There is a complete list of the Netball Section sponsors in this program so please use these sponsors whenever you can.

David Morgan PRESIDENT



GFL CLUB CHAMPIONS 2003 & 2004 GFL PREMIERS A Grade 2004 GFL CHAMPIONS 13 and Under 2002 & 2004 GFL CHAMPIONS 15 and Under 2003 & 2004 GFL CHAMPIONS 17 and Under 2003

NETBALL SECTION SPONSORS 2004

Major Sponsor

Eureka Sports Saloon Café

Silver Sponsor

Barwon Club Hotel

Sponsors

M&B Grace Suspended Ceilings & Plasterers Town and Country Pizza & Pasta Leading Image Photography House and Garden The Silver Teaspoon Café Debonair Carpet Cleaning Kerbys Kitchens

Geelong Diesel Injection

Steve Gray - Total Financial Solutions Pizza Lovers - Belmont & Geelong Barwon Cleaning Supplies Pty Ltd The School Photo Company Eastern View Picture Framers Gilligan's Fish & Chips Bellarine Smash Repairs

The Max

McDonalds - Waum Ponds These sponsors support our club so please use them wherever possible.

Senior Best & Fairest Winners			Junior Most Valuable Player Winners	
A Grade	B&F	Sascha Veldhuis	11 & Under MVP	Adele McCaskill
A Grade	R/Up	Renee Lane	11 & Under Runner Up	Charlie Moore
B Grade	B&F	Leah Henzen	13 & Under MVP	Jayde Gray
B Grade	R/Up	Lainie O'Hara	13 & Under Joint Runner Up	Abbey Morgan
	100		13 & Under Joint Runner Up	Laura Bell
C Grade	B&F	Jenny Morgan	15 & Under MVP	Olivia Cameron
C Grade	R/Up	Emma Gray	15 & Under Runner Up	Kristen Thompson
			17 & Under MVP	Madison Browne
Julie Lazzam Award		TBA	17 & Under Runner Up	Caitlin Hoiles

2004 Committee

Committee:

David Morgan President: Andrea Sutcliffe Vice President: Sascha Veldhuis Secretary: Chris Howard Treasurer:

Jenny Morgan Renee Lane Jenny Fagan Annette Rau

Netball Section Annual General Meeting Tuesday October 19th 7.30 at Clubrooms

Most Outstanding Junior Clubperson Christine Fagan

SPECIAL NETBALL **ACHIEVEMENTS 2004**

Abby Koehler Victorian State Schoolgirls U/16 Netball Team Victorian State Schoolgirls U/16 Netball Team Olivia Cameron

Madison Browne Victorian U/17 Netball Team Madison Browne Australian U/17 Netball Team

Kelsey Browne Victorian Primary Schools Sports Association State Netball Team

Stacey Hoiles Victorian U/19 Netball Team Ainsley Wells Victorian U/21 Netball Team Sascha Veldhuis GFLN A Grade Team of the Year Madison Browne GFLN A Grade Team of the Year Kirsty Fagan GFLN A Grade Team of the Year Leah Henzen GFLN B Grade League Best & Fairest

Jenny Morgan GFLN C Grade Runner Up League Best & Fairest

Madison Browne 17/Under League Best & Fairest Madison Browne 17/Under League Goalscoring award Kristen Thompson 15/Under Runner Up League Best & Fairest

13/Under League Best & Fairest Laura Bell

Laura Bell 13/Under League Goalscoring award Caitlin Hoiles GFLN A Grade Rookie of the year Nomination

Renee Lane Victorian State League Division 1 League Best & Fairest GFLN 13/Under Rep Team

Laura Bell, Abbey Morgan, & Kate Fagan GFLN 15/Under Rep Team

Amy Caldow, Olivia Cameron, Kristen Thompson,

& Elly Hoiles

GFLN 17/Under Rep Team Caitlin Hoiles, Courtney Howard, Bec Cracknell,

& Holly Gray

Sascha Veldhuis Nicole Peck Medal for Best on Court in A Grade Grand Final

Emma Grav Best on Court in C Grade Grand Final

SENIOR COACHES' REPORT 2004

The 2004 season began with much uncertainty. Two untried coaches and the departure of several senior players saw a new look South Barwon take the field for the first game. A slow start left the club at 2 - 4 after six rounds and a lot of questions being asked. The following 12 rounds and 2 finals was a ride that no one wanted to get off. Some outstanding team performances saw us win 11 out of 13 and put together a memorable season with a number of terrific victories along the way. These included:

Round 7 Vs Bell Park - This was a season defining game. 2 - 4 and playing against the reigning premiers who were undefeated. Gutsy win which created self belief in

Round 10 Vs St Josephs - Shocking weather but a true indication of how desperate we were to win. Not pretty but very pleasing.

Round 15 Vs Nth Shore - Again against the team on top of the ladder. Didn't hit top gear until the last quarter but showed what we were capable of against the top sides.

Round 17 Vs GWSP - Oh Blandy. What a goal!

Elimination Final Vs Lara - Our most polished performance for the year. Team footy at its best.

Congratulations to:

- Scott Thompson for winning the GFL rookie of the year award. Amazing result for a player who was still elligable to play U18 footy.
- Warwick Knuckey, Josh McCann & Dale Amos who represented the GFL in their interleague title defence.
- The South Barwon Netball Club what a stellar season!

Thank you to:

- Mick Bird Reserves coach. Invaluable selection advice and grooming players for senior football
- Mark Hovey match day coach and a major reason for our success as a coaching team.
- Match committee of Matt Verfurth (midfield), Trent Wallerys (forwards),
 Andrew Kibbis & Steve Knuckey (runners).
- Bill McCann as team manager. Bill does a power of work behind the scenes to make sure everything is in order.
- · Marg, Tommy, Glen & Mark training & rubs.
- · Dave & Shannon Physio
- Brett Gear did a great job with the under 18's. It's a tough job when you lose your two best players but seeing the way both Thommo and Gunners were prepared for senior footy is testiment to Geary.

This season needs to be a springboard year for the club. A single minded focus and attitude towards our goal of winning the premiership in 2005 is what is required for success. The club and the playing group should have a strong belief in itself and not be prepared to accept second best.

Bring on 2005.

Dale Amos & Glen Wallace Senior Coaches

> (Major Sponsor) SBF&NC Ladies Committee

(Major Sponsor) BARWON CLUB HOTEL Support Doddsy who supports us. (Major Sponsor) McCANNS MEATS Quality meat.

UNDER 18 COACH'S REPORT 2004

The Colts started the year way back in February at the first night of pre-season training. It was great to see about 15 players there that night, a 300% improvement on

The pre-season consisted of varied activities and venues with numbers remaining healthy and consistent. I commend the players and their parents for getting to those sessions. A great group came up from the U/16's and they complimented the upper aged blokes well. Although I tried not to get ahead of myself I must admit a tilt at finals was well in my thoughts early in the season.

As you know, we didn't achieve that and missed out on playing finals by a game. Not far away considering there was a draw and two games lost by less than two points. Many positives come to mind as you look back on the season of 2004. Daniel Guinane and Scott Thompson played senior football all year and also represented the G.F.L. at U/18 level. We had 28 players play for the Colts this year. Many players improved their skills and ability to read the game. As I looked through the list to select trophy winners I became aware of how many, with the correct encouragement

and tuition I believe will play senior football over the next 2-3 years. A really healthy position for S.B.F.C. to be in.

My thanks go to many this year and if I miss anyone I humbly apologise. Firstly, and without doubt, the biggest pat on the back goes to a person who in the end didn't even have a son playing in the team. I refer of course, to the great Don Thompson, a finer team manager and jumper washer you are unlikely to find. Wayne Kirby, a great runner and sounding board also took training when I was unavailable. Peter Hansen also took most of the training in the second half of the year due to a change in my employment, so thanks to you. The trainers, Tommy Herbert and Janine Beattie. Also to the numerous parents who did goal umpiring, time keeping, etc. Finally to the players themselves who provided me with some frustration, laughs and all in all, a very enjoyable year.

I will not be seeking reappointment next season, so I'll take this opportunity to thank all the players I've coached over the past two years and the committee for giving me a chance to be involved in the game I love with a passion.

Brett Gear, Colts coach.

SOUTH BARWON FOOTBALL & NETBALL CLUB 2004 Annual Report - Junior Football Section

NB Junior teams include U10, U11 and U12 - U14 and U16 are Youth teams

Committee members for season 2004 included:

Coordinator: Scott Edwards Junior development officer:

Mark Gellie Treasurer: Greg Cracknell

YMCA Coordinator: Scott Edwards, Roger Blacksell, Gail Edwards Auskick Coordinator:

Roger Blacksell

Other committee members: Ken Clissold, Steve Johnson, John Mildren,

Brian Kent, Gayle Weeding

Season objectives:

- · Reinforce our codes of conduct for all.
- Develop players and coaches to the premium level.
- Provide every player registered with the club this season with an opportunity for as much game time as possible.
- Continue development of a strong bond between the club, individuals and parents.
- The introduction of our operational guidelines to assist our club officials to follow a uniform set of policies and procedures as applicable to various age groups.

Finances:

A full financial report is unavailable at the time of printing. The junior section of the club started the season with approximately \$5000.00 in the account. Player's fees were set at \$70.00 for all junior players and \$85.00 for all youth players. 2 new sets of jumpers were purchased for our U16 and U12 teams respectively. Ongoing costs included goal post padding, training balls and medical supplies. Fundraising for the year included a chocolate drive for our youth teams arranged by our team managers and participation in the VFDF major raffle netting us funds between \$2500.00 and \$3000.00. By seasons end we expect our account balance to be approximately \$3500.00 credit.

Section overview:

A total of 206 players participated in all age groups. With our growth in numbers we were able to field 2 teams in both U16 and U14 competitions. We also had a combined team with Geelong Amatuers playing in U14 division 6. Despite struggling early on to find coaches those appointed were exceptional with almost all coaches keen to return next year. A special thanks to Roger Blacksell this year who involved himself in both our U10 and U12 teams on game days and at training.

Team Reports

. committeep			
Team	Coaches	Managers	B&F Winners
U/10	David Bares	Gail Richards	NA
	David MCGowan	Eden Stubbings	NA
U/11	Frank Conte	Sue Crosset	NA
	Andy Phillips		NA
U/12	Dean Lobbe	Simone Buchanun - Hun	NA
	Dennis Richards	Anne Maree 'O'Callagan	NA
U/14 A	Jack Jennings	Craig Golding and Ken Clissold	Alex Gear
U/14 B	Callum Stewart	Wayne Cooper	Daniel Elmer
U/16 A	Tim Sherman	Wendy Durran	Mitch McKee
U/16 B	Nugget Holz and Paul Thompson	Georgia Blythe	Johnathon Bush

The highlight for the year was the U16 Division 2 Grand final with our boys, despite missing some key players with injury putting up a fantastic effort but unfortunately just not quite being able to get over the line. Our U14B team made it through to the preliminary final whilst our U14 A team just missed out on finals by percentage.

Jack Hanson and Jack Moorfoot both represented Geelong Junior Football in the U16 Interleague team while Alex Gear, Matthew Evans and Bradley Nankervis took their places in the U14 interleague team.

All our junior teams in the YMCA competition enjoyed mixed success but all players enjoyed the experience.

The Junior section of the club has continued to receive outstanding support from the Senior body. The interest and support they show the juniors will no doubt only work towards enhancing the wonderful spirit of cooperation and commitment already evident within the club. Special thanks go to Richard Holz (President) and the committee for the contribution they have made towards assisting the junior board in achieving their goals this year.

Scott Edwards and Mark Gellie

SENIORS BEST & FAIREST VOTING 2004

Jason Armistead	182
Dale Amos	119
Paul Sullivan	113
Lee Purton	93
Warwick Knuckey	87
Scott Thompson	77
Nathan Bromley	72
Andre Boravec	55
Travis Agg	53
Daniel Hermans	46
James Garvey	46
Mark Enright	43
Chad Olsen	37
Simon Dandy	34
Glen Wallace	33
Trent Marshall	32
Kent Agg	19
Dave Kelly	18
Josh McCann	17
Daniel Guinane	10
Nathan Boseley	8
Will Bland	2
Rhett Parsons	2
Clinton Long	1
Brett McLean	1